KGCA Board of Directors Meeting Minutes

January 15, 2011   11 AM

Teleconference 
Board members present:  Mike Wandell, Carol Pierce, John Bennett, John Greiner, Jim Farmer

Also present:  Bill Miller, Nancy Miller

The meeting was called to order by Co-President John Greiner at 11 AM.  
Minutes:  Carol P reported that Nancy Miller had contacted her requesting a change in the minutes.  She disagrees with the statement in the December 31 minutes regarding her involvement in the community emergency response status evaluation.  After brief discussion, the board agreed to have Carol P change the wording in the minutes regarding this topic.  Mike W moved and Jim F seconded a motion to pass the minutes as amended and the motion passed unanimously. 
Communications:  No recent communications to discuss. 

Treasurer’s Report:  The following is Jim’s written report
There were few significant variances from budget in December. Revenue was greater than budget by $4,600; due to homeowners paying in advance. There was a positive $1.5 k variance with domestic water and a negative $1.0 k variance for legal. All other line items were in line with budget projections. YTD we are roughly $30k to the good vs. budget.  The total amount in checking, cash management and reserves is $208,666.
He also stated that he had been in contact with Wenatchee attorney Michelle Green regarding liens on owners in arrears.  There are currently 5 individual owners in arrears for values over $1000 and 3 liens are in place on 2 individuals.  The liens that are in place are for significantly less than the amount currently owed.  The board needs to initiate 3 new liens and update the current liens and Jim will act on this soon.  The approximate $150 fee for each lien is added to each total.  There are currently no owners in arrears over $500 except the 5 mentioned above.  Mike W moved and Carol P seconded a motion to update liens on a quarterly basis and the motion passed unanimously.  
Architectural Committee:  John G reported that some of the old invoices the board received were for mowing of noxious weeds.  Apparently the mowing was done prior to the end of the 30 days after notification of owners, so the owners cannot be held responsible.  He will act to make sure this does not happen in the future.
Septic:  John G and our septic engineer will be meeting with the county officials to get something in writing regarding the addition of capacity to our current septic systems if the metering substantiates that this is possible.  

Contingency Planning:  John G reported that there will be a new letter drafted describing in more detail the requirements/job description for a potential manager and this letter will be reviewed by the contingency planning committee.  It will probably be sent out after the investor meeting in February.  

Old Business:

Memorandum of Understanding:  
It was clarified that the joint committee letter of intent has been signed by all members involved.  No further meetings have occurred.  Mike has met with Gary Ackerman regarding the letter as well as the draft MoU.  Ackerman agreed with the process to this point.  He agreed that definitions of rights and responsibilities regarding water and septic need to be better defined.  He felt that moving forward to a package agreement that then is presented for a vote by the community as well as by the investors is appropriate.  Mike requested that Ackerman tell us what documents need to change and give us a process for that and an idea of the legal costs associated.  Ackerman did request we allow him a little time to clean up some of the language in the MoU.  Mike agreed to continue work on the MoU, section by section, for further discussion.  He reiterated that the service agreement is a priority and we need to continue to move forward with this and include it in the MoU.  
Flag replacement and lighting:

Jim F made a motion that he take on the project of replacing the current flag (located near the tennis court) and developing a plan for appropriate lighting.  John B brought up concerns regarding light pollution and mentioned that the previous KGCA Board passed a resolution requiring that all lighting be “only indirect low intensity lighting”.  John G asserted that a single directed light on the flag would not cause excessive light.  John G seconded the motion and it was approved unanimously.  
Snow shoe trails:  
John B reported that the Resort board approved the snow show trails with some conditions.  He stated that the state park rangers make the trails by people walking them with snow shoes and mark the trail with blue tape.  The Resort contingencies are that the cost of any repair to the golf course that is needed due to damage from the trail will be covered by the KGCA ( just as it is currently handled for the cross country trails), the locations must be approved by Bruce Week and must not cross greens or tee boxes and avoid as much as possible the crossing of fairways, the Resort does not want to assume any liability for injuries or damage resulting from the snow shoe trails, and finally that snowmobiles would not be used on Resort property.   Carol P was concerned about the KGCA assuming liability responsibility, as the trail runs across Resort property.  She suggested that the Resort check with their liability insurer to determine if they are covered by current law and policy(s) and John B said that he would take on this job.  Implementation of the trails will be on hold until coverage is determined.  John B and Mike W volunteered to make the trails when the time comes to do this.  Bill Miller reiterated that his purpose in making the snow shoe trails by snowmobiles was to attempt to keep people off the cross country trails.  The snowmobile marking of these trails was to expedite this process.  
First Responders:  Kim Ronbeck believes that there is a back up battery in the case with the AED.  Nancy Miller will check on this and attempt to determine the status.  Carol P suggested that we could contact the manufacturer for further advice.  Nancy Miller contacted the volunteer fire department and they dispose of old hoses when they are worn out so they cannot supply used hoses for our use.  
Signage for cross country and snow shoe trails:  Mike W found that the state penitentiary in Walla Walla makes signs for non-profits. Mike designed a sign that includes Kahler Glen’s name as well as the state park’s name and he’s working on getting more information on cost.  Bill Miller has also found a source for signs for the cross country trails (no pets, no walking on trails) and developed a plan for where they could be placed.   After discussion, Mike plans to go forward with acquiring the signs that were previously approved and additional signage will be on hold until we clarify the snow shoe trail plan.  
New Business:

Annual owner’s meeting:  The annual owner’s meeting is scheduled at the Lake Wenatchee Recreation Club on May 19, 2012.  It has been suggested that Lisa Hanson, condo association manager, be given a $35 membership to the Recreation Club and then she can schedule the room for us for a $75 fee instead of the current $150 non-member fee.  Mike W has a conflict with this date, but there is concern about having the meeting any earlier as there may not be time for our bookkeeper to get the financials completed.   Jim F volunteered to check with Esther to see if she can have the financials completed in time so we can have the meeting on May 5 or 6 instead of the 19th and if so, if that’s acceptable to the condo association and if the meeting room is available on that date.   
Water pump replacement purchase:  We do not yet have a second bid available, so this topic is deferred until our next meeting.  

Service Agreement:  Further meetings are planned. 

Bow Hunting at KG: There was an incident this winter of a deer slaying on Pelton Place by an archer, allegedly a KG resident.  The question was raised as to whether “no hunting” just applies to guns.  John G stated that Chelan municipal code defines weapons to include other flying objects, not just bullets from guns.  The suggestion was that when we revise the by-laws we should include all weapons in the wording and the board agreed to this.  The board’s current opinion is that no hunting is allowed at Kahler Glen, whether that be by gun, bow and arrow or other means.  
Public Forum:  Bill Miller requested a copy of the budget to actual and balances that Jim mentioned in his report.  Jim will get this to Bill and make sure no confidential information regarding individual owners is released.  
Next meeting:  The next KGCA board meeting will be on Feb. 11 at 1 PM.  

The meeting was adjourned at 12:27 PM.  

Respectfully submitted,

Carol Pierce, Secretary

